
          

 

Woodthorne Primary School 
Woodthorne Road South 
Tettenhall  
Wolverhampton  
WV6 8XL  
 
 
 
Tel: 01902 558544 
 

Email: woodthorneprimaryschool@wolverhampton.gov.uk 
 
Web: www.woodthorneprimary.org 
 
Headteacher 
Mr T Hinkley 
 
Chief Executive Officer 
Mrs A Cheema OBE 
 

 

 

 
Part of Perry Hall Multi-Academy Trust 

Company Number: 08566185 

 
20th September 2021 
 
Dear Parents, 
  
We are writing to share with you the plan for after school clubs throughout the Autumn term. Many 
of them will run for 10 weeks from next week. Please book your spaces for each club on Parent Pay. 
Clubs will go live at 6pm on 20th September. Places are limited and will be allocated on a first come, 
first served basis, please note that KS2 football started last week and is fully booked. 
 
Externally run clubs     All clubs finish at 4:30pm 

Day Club Coach Max 
number Cost Start Weeks 

Monday KS2 Multi 
Skills 

Ruby 20 £50 27.09.21 11 

Tuesday 
KS1 Multi 

Skills 
Wolves 

Foundation 30 £30 21.09.21 12 

Wednesday KS1 Football 
Chris 

40 £40 22.09.21 12 
Ruby 

Thursday 
LKS2 Football James 20 

£40 16.09.21 13 
UKS2 football Ruby 20 

 
Friday 24th September 2021: KS2 Football trials 
 
There will be trials held on Friday 24th September to join our KS2 boys and girls football team that 
will compete in the Wolverhampton School’s Competitive football league’s this year. We are pleased 
to announce that Wasps have introduced a girls football league in 2022 for the first time ever! 
Therefore, in addition to our boy’s football squad, we will also have a girls football squad. This will 
consist of 20 children who will train alongside one another and be eligible for selection in competitive 
sport. Trials for girls football are open to Years 4, 5 and 6. Trials for boys football are open to Years 
5 and 6. 
 
You will need to give your child permission to stay after school for trials on Friday 24th September 
through Parent pay. Children will need to be collected from the trials at 4:30pm 
 
If your child is successfully selected for the football squad, there will be a one-off payment of £30 for 
the year. This will include personalised shirts.  
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Woodthorne Football Squad Training by invitation only following trials on 24.09.21 

Friday 
KS2 boys squad Chris n/a n/a 

01.10.21 10 
KS2 girls squad Ruby n/a n/a 

 
Internally run clubs    All clubs finish at 4:15pm 
 

Day Club 
Staff 

member/s 
Max 

number 
Cost Start Weeks 

Year 
group 

Monday 

Art Miss Mahay 15 £10 27.09.21 10 
1, 2 

Computing Mrs Wong 15 No cost 01.11.21 6 
3, 4, 5, 

6 

Gymnastics Mrs Perry 15 No cost 27.09.21 10 
2, 3, 4 

STEM Miss Eardly 15 £10 27.09.21 10 
3, 4 

Embroidery and 
Cross-stitching 

Miss Laird 15 £10 27.09.21 10 
5, 6 

Tuesday PHASE MEETING NIGHT 

Wednesday STAFF MEETING NIGHT 

Thursday 

Film Reviewers 
Mrs Paal 
Mrs Sodhi 

20 £10 30.09.21 10 
3, 4, 5, 

6 

Recorders Mrs Cotterill 20 

No cost 
[Can buy 

own 
recorder 

and book] 

30.09.21 10 

5, 6 

Friday  
 

NO CLUBS 
 

A separate letter will follow in coming weeks regarding additional external clubs that will start after 
half term (predominantly for KS1 children). These will be booked and paid for via each company’s 
website, rather than through Parent pay. Further communications to follow. 
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Autumn 1 is a time already filled with lots of change for our Early Years children, therefore their 
clubs will not begin until after half term where we have lots in the pipeline! 
 
Yours Faithfully,  
Mr T Hinkley 
Head teacher 
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